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ADMINSTRATIVE DECERTIFICATION 

Date of Administrative Decertification: January 9, 2024 

Name: Brian Cabezas 

 

Summary 

 On September 18,2023, The Delaware Police Officers Standards and Training Commission (POST) 

received notification that Mr. Cabezas had “been found, after examination by a licensed psychologist or 

psychiatrist, to be psychologically or emotionally unfit to perform the duties or exercise the powers and 

authority of a police officer,” which served as grounds for de-certification under 11 Del. C. § 8404(a)(4)d. 

 Pursuant to 11 Del. C. § 8404A, Mr. Cabezas had the right to a hearing before a board composed 

of three Commission members (a 'Hearing Board') appointed by the Commission Chairman. POST notified 

Mr. Cabezas of his right to exercise this option; however, no response was received. At the quarterly POST 

Commission meeting held on January 9, 2024, the Commission reviewed the facts of the case and voted to 

decertify Mr. Cabezas, as a police officer in the State of Delaware. As of that date, he is no longer authorized 

to exercise any police powers in the State of Delaware or be employed by any Delaware law enforcement 

agency in a police capacity. 


